
Sunday worship service
begins at 10 a.m.

Saturday informal service
5 p.m. in Hoffius Hall

Sunday children’s class
10 a.m. in the Journey Room

Wednesday Bible Study
9 a.m. in Hoffius Hall.

Thursday Discussion Group
9 a.m. in Hoffius Hall

 For more meeting times see
www.kirkinthepines.org/calendar
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A Voice in the Pines

Teaching Elder/Lay Pastor Sylvia Tate.

By Lowell Gardner
 Teaching Elder/Lay Pastor
Sylvia Tate will be resigning at
the end of May and moving to
her home in Jonesboro, Ark.  Her
letter of resignation to Session
read in part:
 “After three months of
prayerful consideration, I have
made the most difficult decision
of my life.  As Pastor Bailey
announced on April 14, I am
resigning as Elder Leader/Lay
Pastor for the Saturday Informal
Worship Service.  However, I
will continue to serve in this
position through the month of
May.
 “These last two years have
been emotionally and spiritually
tumultuous times for me.  April
10th marked the two-year
anniversary of Paul’s death.
June 30th will mark the one-year
anniversary of my son’s death.
July 24th will mark the one-year
anniversary of my
granddaughter’s husband’s death.
These are life changing, life draining
occurrences that happened in a very
short period of time.

 “The outpouring of love and
compassion from members of this
Kirk, as well as from the Session
and the staff, has been monumental

in enabling me to continue my
ministry to the Lord and His
people here in this place, during
these troubled times of loss ...
But now I am ready to go home.”
  Her resignation was accepted
with, in Pastor Bill’s words,
“deep gratitude for your ministry
at this Kirk and a prayer for His
continued guidance as you
relocate.”
  Sylvia final service will be
Saturday, May 26. A reception in
her honor will be Sunday, May
27, following the morning
worship.
  Rev. Bailey indicated he will
conduct the Saturday evening
services or arrange substitutes at
least until September to allow the
session to make adequate
permanent arrangements.
  Sylvia will be personally and
professionally missed but we do
wish her God’s tender mercies

and continued blessings.
Lowell Gardner is

Moderator of the Communication
Committee.
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 Pentecost Sunday will be May 20 this year.
 Pentecost is the Greek name for the Jewish Festival
of Weeks – Shavuot.  It is an annual festival in Judaism
celebrating the giving of the Torah to Moses.
 For Christians, it marks the end of “The Great Fifty
Days” and “the birthday of the church.”  Pentecost
always falls on the eighth Sunday, counting Easter
Sunday, and is celebrated for the gift of the Spirit.
 No longer physically present, Jesus is now present
through the power of the Spirit, filling and empowering
the church to bear witness to Jesus’ resurrection and to
work for the Kingdom.
 In the New Testament, a variety of witnesses try to
describe the Spirit’s presence and work in our lives.
 In the Fourth Gospel, the Spirit is referred to as “the
paraclete,” a Greek word often translated “comforter”
or “counselor.”  For the Gospel writer John, the Spirit
is a comforting presence that sustains us in times of
trouble. The Spirit, says, John, reminds us we are
not alone, that we belong to God.
 In Luke’s writings, The Gospel and the Book
of Acts, the Spirit is less a comfort and more of a
troublemaker.

It is the Spirit that calls the earliest followers out
from behind locked doors and into the world to bear
witness to the Kingdom in word and in deed.  It is the
Spirit that leads the church out into the world to confront
injustice.

When the Church would rather play it safe and
comfortable, the Spirit often gets Peter and Paul, and the
others, into trouble with the powers of the world.
 For Paul, the Spirit calls the church into a
community, provides gifts of the Spirit that enables

believers to live together.
 According to Paul, the Spirit also
produces fruit needed for living together ...

“Love, joy, peace, patience, kindness,
goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and
self-control.”  It is the Spirit’s presence
that empowers us “to bear the burdens

of each other,” so the church may be
strengthened and built up.

 However we may speak of the Spirit, whether
as a comfort or an empowering presence, as Jesus’

followers we are heirs to this same tradition.  May the
Lord grant us all strength and courage to follow
wherever the Spirit leads us this Pentecost Season.

Spring colors
abound in the
Kirk’s Memorial
Garden. (Frank
Leeming photo)
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By Vickie Rosenquist
 Mark your calendars for the
annual Kirk picnic: We will meet at
Balboa Pavilion on Wednesday,
June 6, to enjoy some fun and
fellowship with our church friends.
  We will begin gathering at 5:30
p.m.  Dinner will be served
beginning at 6 o’clock. The meal
will be catered by Clampit’s and
will cost $8 a person. The menu
will offer a choice of two meats,
three sides, dessert and a beverage.

 The theme will be Favorite
Baseball Teams. We encourage

everyone to wear their favorite team
T-shirt or cap and come join the fun.
This is also an excellent time to
invite a neighbor or friend who
might be looking for a church
family.
 Sign-up will begin May 5 and 6
before and after church services. If
you have any questions, please call
me at 706 371-2877.

Vickie Rosenquist is
Moderator of the Fellowship
Committee.

 Session received the following new members at the
April meeting:
 •  Sharon Hogue, 6 Nacozari Lane, phone – 922-
9979; cell phone – 870 598-3710.
 •  Susan Unger, 93 Saldana Way, cell phone – 609
707-2500.
 When you meet these new members, take time to
visit with them and tell them how happy we are to have
them join the church family.  Invite them to a committee
meeting and make sure to invite them to come to your
next Shepherd meeting.
We lost several valued members

Gary Clark passed away on March 26.  Gary was
serving on Session as Mission Moderator.  He was one
of those members who was involved in many different
programs in the Kirk and was active in the Presbytery
Pilgrimage. Gary will be missed. A memorial service for
Gary was April 6, 2018, at the Kirk.

Nita Sloma passed away April 10, 2018.  She was
102 years old. Nita had the unique ability to remember
individuals and their names.  She was in Hawaii during
the bombing of Pearl Harbor. Nita and Calvin always sat
in the second row on the north side of the sanctuary.  A
graveside service was at Cedar Vale Funeral Home in
Hot Springs Village.

Jean Dillon requested her name be removed from
the membership roll of the Kirk.  She now lives in Hot
Springs at 1925 Malvern Ave., unit 16B.
Church Statistics as of April 13
 Members – 335
 Family Units – 226
Search underway

The Nomination Committee will begin its work of
selecting individuals to serve on the Session for the next

three years.  The candidates will, in addition to serving
on the Session, be serving as moderator of one of the
Kirk’s major committees.
 The Nominating Committee members are Vicki
Rosenquist, Pat Hightower, Barb Henry, Jim Hess and
Jerral Johnson.
 If you know someone you think would be a good
Session member, let one of the committee members
know.  Please do not contact the individual directly, but
let a committee member know.  They will make the con-
tact if the committee feels the individual would make a
good Session member.
Financial review

A review of financial records was made in April.  A
report from the review team and suggestions were given
to Session.  Members of the team were James Knox,
Dave Hamilton, Barbara Henry and Bob Berry (team
leader) The Session expresses its appreciation for the
excellent work done by the team.
Session minutes

Session minutes for the years 2016 and 2017 were
examined in April by a Presbytery team.  All records
were found to be in good shape.  Thanks to Chris Tay-
lor-Wilmoth and Beverly Schaumburg for their work
making sure everything was done properly.



Page 4 May 2018

 Thank you for generously supporting our Mission
Dollar campaign by placing your single dollar bills in
the offering plate.  A total of $631 was collected in
March.
 If you wish to give more than a dollar, please use the
envelopes in the pew racks.  We are always grateful for
your generous gifts and prayers.

 Each Saturday and Sunday the Congregational Care
Committee will be asking Kirk members to sign a beautiful
card to be mailed to a church member who has not been
able to attend services due to illness or disability.
 Please add your signature to these cards and join the
congregation in wishing others well.
 Thank you.

Thinking of you…
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Robert Sonnen at the sound board at the rear of the sanctuary doing
one of his three volunteer jobs at the Kirk. (Melissa Sonnen photo)

By Barbara Worthley
 Before moving to Hot Springs Village, Robert
Sonnen was a banker and underwriter dealing with
real-estate construction.
 Since becoming a member of the Kirk in August
2012, Robert has assumed three new roles.
 His first role involves running the sound board for
10 o’clock Sunday services and other events in the
sanctuary.
 Even though he had no sound-system experience,
Robert responded to a plea from Jack Bullard, who was
then in charge of the Kirk’s sound systems.  Today
sound-equipment management is the responsibility of
the Building and Equipment Committee. Barron Gage
is its moderator.
 When Robert first started on the sound board, he
only knew how to turn the microphones on and off.
Then two years ago all the equipment was replaced
with a computer.
 With the conversion, a new program (Audacity)
had to be learned. No member of the sound group knew
how the new system worked. It was an opportune time
to learn both the new system and how a sound board
works.

 Robert got to work and learned in great part by
watch instructional YouTube videos. He now trains
others in the Kirk and has written an illustrated
instruction manual.
 When training a new person, he tells them “the
most important job is to listen.”
 “You have to know what is going on so you know
which button to push and/or adjustments to make,” he
explained.
 In addition to taking his regular turn on Sunday
mornings, he is available for consultation when
problems arise.
 Another role Robert fulfills is photography.
 As a member of the Communications Committee,
Robert is often asked to take photos at church
functions. He also takes most photographs of our new
members.

 Robert has an impressive
background in photography,
having attained his Certified
Professional Photographer
designation in 2002.  He served as
president of the New Mexico
Professional Photographers
Association.
 While living in the Albuquerque
area, Robert operated a
photography business in addition
to having a full-time job.
 The third role Robert fills is as
substitute sexton. Robert
temporarily filled in when Dan
Stockford resigned as sexton. He
then showed our new sexton, Paul
Stivitts, “the ropes” and continues
to help when needed.
 Robert Sonnen is always busy
“Behind the Scenes” at the Kirk
wearing one of his three hats.

Barbara Worthley is a member
of the Communication Committee.
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Guess Who?

By Judy Corwin
 Shepherd Group 2 is a lunch group.  We meet the
third Friday of each month to share bread and much
more.
 Conversation includes updates on our members and
church news.  We usually have nine to 10 members who
meet at Good Sam’s or Mt. Carmel. On occasion we may
visit a restaurant in or near the Village.
 As leaders, Bob and I have had the pleasure of having
our group over for a salad lunch.

We've had fun with such programs as “Guess Who?”
where members bring pictures of themselves when they
were younger. Then we guess who is who.
 We have a large communications membership, as
well.  One of the members we were most proud of was
Nita Sloma, who defied all with her age before passing

on April 10.  Nita and her hubby  Cal, were
active members in Shepherd Group 2.

This past March we honored them at Mt.
Carmel for a private lunch.  It was their 64th

wedding anniversary and they shared their
wedding picture with us.
 We usually accommodate our Good Sam
or Mt. Carmel members with car-pooling
when necessary.  If you would like to join
our lunch group, don't hesitate to call Bob or
me at 922-6750. There's always room for
more at our table.

Judy Corwin is co-leader of Shepherd
Group 2.

Shepherd Group 2 members Cal and Nita
Sloma at their wedding and today.
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Ted & Linda Hommema with The Wolf Traveling Trophy.
(Jim Hess photo)

By Jim Hess
 The Kirk Golfer’s Sunday, April 6, golf date was a
cold, wet, muddy, cart-path-only day. Six brave, hardy
golfers from our group chose to play regardless of the
inclement weather and challenging playing surface.
 They were couples Dennis
and Emily Faulk and Linda and
Ted Hommema, as well as
Darrell Reeves and Barron
Gage.
 Ted & Linda Hommema
were presented with The Wolf
Traveling Trophy, awarded
for playing their first
game as a member of
our group in the MUD
at Cortez. The Award
Dinner was attended by
29 group members at
Raffaellia Rose
Restaurant at Cortez.
 Our next event will
be May 13 at our
Magellan Course,
with first tee time at
1:08 p.m. Dinner after
golfing will be shared at

Mulligan’s in Ponce with seating at 5:30 p.m.
 Sign-up information to all members will be e-mailed.
Save the Day!
 If you are new to our Kirk, or looking for a friendly
golf game, and would like to join our Kirk Golf Group,

we welcome you. We are a group
of single and couple golfers of
all skill levels playing either 9
or 18 holes; your choice.
 We play our Village courses

the second Sunday of each
month. Dinner follows

golf at one of our
Village restaurants
April through October.
 If you would like
additional
information, please
call me at 922-2326,
or send me an email at
jimobhess@suddenlin

k.net
Kirk member Jim

Hess organizes the
church’s golf

outings.

By Dotty Rector
 Presbyterian Women is perhaps
the oldest continuing organization of
the Presbyterian Kirk in the Pines.
Women have come together in Kirk
Circles and Gatherings for more than
30 years.
 There is something special about
women’s relationships.
 Over the years, circle members
have become close. As they study
the Bible together, they interact and
broaden their views of what it means
to be “Forgiven and Freed by God in
Jesus Christ,” as P.W.’s purpose
states.
 Each woman’s interpretations
and experiences  are valued and
nurtured by listening to one another.

This creates an
atmosphere of
sisterhood, a sisterhood
centered on the
Christian Gospel.
 There are prayers,
there are concerns for
ill members. There are
“least coins” to be
collected, Fair Trade
Coffee to be sold.
 Circles adopt a local
family in need and shower them
with food and gifts at Christmas
time. Meals on Wheels is another
project of P.W.
 The four P.W. Gatherings each
year are something to behold!

 First there is a sanctuary
worship service with Pastor
Bill Bailey giving the
message. Then there is a
wonderful luncheon,
prepared by the
Greenhorns, in Hoffius

Hall. The hall is beautifully
decorated by two of the
circles and is well attended

by grateful members.
 Presbyterian Women has

remained a vital organization for
some 30 years. It is open to new
members and new ideas. It wants to
remain relevant in changing times.

Dotty Rector is a member of the
Kirk Communication Committee.
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Marlsgate Plantation is a delight for history and antique buffs.

By Joyce Leeming
 A one-day deluxe motor coach
trip to historic Marlsgate Plantation
near Scott, Ark., and Heifer
International Headquarters in Little
Rock will be offered June 28 and is
open to all.
 History buffs and antique
admirers will enjoy touring the
Greek Revival Marlsgate mansion
overlooking the waters of Bearskin
Lake now under new ownership.
 Visitors will experience the
gracious way of life enjoyed on the
old plantations of the Arkansas
Delta. An elegant lunch will be
served at the plantation, including
Marlsgate chef’s signature dessert.
 Famed as one of the most
resplendent plantation homes in
Arkansas, the 32-room mansion is
filled with beautiful antiques.
 It’s many features include stately
Doric columns over 40 feet tall,
original beveled-glass windows,
handcrafted woodwork, Carrara
marble fireplaces and sculpted metal
ceilings.
 Traditional English gardens with
“walls” of 20-foot-tall holly hedges
and antique statuary provide an
elegant setting.

 From Marlsgate, it’s a short ride
to the Heifer International
Headquarters in Little Rock (photo
below) for guided tours of their
Exhibits Museum and their Green
Building headquarters.
 Heifer is one of the Kirk’s
mission projects. This guided tour
promises to provide further insight
into Heifer’s goal of “teaching a
man to fish.”
 Since its founding 70 years ago,
Heifer’s philosophy still inspires
their work to end hunger and
poverty throughout the world.

Learning how they go about it is
interesting to all ages.
 Sponsored by the Kirk’s
Education and Member Outreach
committees, the trip to Marlsgate
and Heifer is a perfect one-day
summer outing. It will be fun
making new friends and being with
family and neighbors. It’s a great
opportunity for Kirk members to
help grow our membership reaching
out to others in the community.
 Arrangements and reservations
are by Vacation Valet.
 Transportation, escort,
admission, guided tours, and lunch
are included in the $80 cost for each
person. Vacation Valet will make a
donation to the Kirk if we have more
than 30 passengers.
 Seating is limited, so early
reservations are encouraged. Call
Vacation Valet at 984-6191 soon to
reserve space.

Joyce Leeming is helping
arrange the outreach trip.



Page 9 May 2018

Kirk members celebrating the Kirkin o’ the Tartans in 2015.  (file photo)

By Judy Carroll
 Every three years, the Kirk
celebrates its Scottish Heritage with
Kirkin o’ the Tartans, a procession
of members of The Kirkin’ Society
carrying their tartan clan banners led
by The Lyon College Pipe and Drum
Band from Batesville, Ark.
 After the service, the bagpipers
and banner carriers lead members of
the congregation to the Memorial
Garden for a closing ceremony.
Then, everyone is invited to a lovely
High Tea with an array of delectable
treats.
 This year’s Kirkin’ is on Sept. 16
– and if you don’t already have a
banner to carry, there’s still time to
join the parade.

 Contact Helen Fisher by May 17
and she’ll order a tartan of your clan
from a supplier in Edinburgh,
Scotland.
 If you are not sure of your clan,
there is a display in the Kirk’s
narthex where books are available
for research.
 You can also search online at
http://www.scotlandshop.com/p-80-
8oz-lightweight-wool-tartan-
fabric.aspx.
 The cost of a banner is $120 and
includes embroidery of the clan
name and shipping.  The cost is a
tax-deductible contribution to the
church.  All tartans remain with the
church for use in future celebrations.

 Helen can be reached at 922-
2776 or email her at
Helen399@suddenlink.net.
 If you already have a tartan, but
can’t carry it in the parade, please let
Helen know who you would like to
carry it or if you would like her to
find a substitute.
 This celebration only happens
every three years, so don’t miss out.
Order your banner and proudly carry
your colors at the Kirkin’ o’ the
Tartans 2018.

Judy Carroll is former
Moderator of the Communication
Committee.

http://www.scotlandshop.com/p-80-8oz-lightweight-wool-tartan-fabric.aspx
http://www.scotlandshop.com/p-80-8oz-lightweight-wool-tartan-fabric.aspx
http://www.scotlandshop.com/p-80-8oz-lightweight-wool-tartan-fabric.aspx
mailto:Helen399@suddenlink.net
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Carnegie
Corner

 The story is told of a man who visited his doctor,
complaining of excruciating pain in every part of his
body.
 To illustrate the point, the man extended his hand to
his shoulder and cried out.  The same thing occurred
when he touched his elbow or his hip or his knee.
 The doctor ordered an extensive series of X-rays to
deduce the source of the man’s problem.
 The man returned to the doctor’s office in a few days
with an urgent, yet hopeful, desire to receive an answer
to his problem, a successful diagnosis and a cure.  Was
there a pill to be taken or a procedure to follow to
effectively ease the debilitating pain?
 The doctor said there was.  X-rays revealed the man
had fractured his finger.  Set and stabilize the offending
appendage and the man would be good as new in a few
weeks.
 Perspective is often revealing.
 I recently had occasion to study the Gospel of Luke
19:1-9, an apparently quite straight-forward story of
Zacchaeus’s, a man who climbed a tree so he might see
Jesus. However, R. Allen Culpepper, a dean at Mercer
University in Atlanta, writing on Luke in the New
Interpreter’s Bible of 1995, encourages us, in our study,
to contrast Zacchaeus with the rich young ruler of
Chapter 18:18-30 who rejected Jesus.
 Dr. Fred Craddock of Emory University points out in
Harper’s Bible Commentary, that when Jesus refers to

Zacchaeus as the true “Son of Abraham,” he is being
genealogically accurate.
 He is being accurate as well in equating the man’s
faith to that of the founder of the nation.
 In summary, E.J. Tinsley, a professor of theology at
the University of  Leeds in England, declares in the
Cambridge Bible Commentary: “The whole incident,
found only in Luke, turns out to be a reproduction in
miniature of the meaning of the (Jesus’s) mission...”
 It is not such a simple story after all.
 Perspective. All the dimensions of one’s fuller
understanding of the Zacchaeus story is available in our
church library, there to be enjoyed by all who choose.

 Thank you to our church family for their prayers,
visits, cards and meals.  All was much appreciated.

Bernie and Darlene Slater

 During May, the Kirk is collecting non-perishable
food for Jackson House. They need canned meat, fish,

vegetables, soups, stew,
Spam, chili, pasta and pasta
sauces, dry boxed dinner
helpers for hamburger,
chicken and tuna, macaroni
and cheese, dry rice, beans,
and milk, dry hot and cold
cereals and canned milk and
juices.
 We thank Jackson House
for the work they do, and we

thank you for helping them. The generosity of the Kirk
congregation never ceases to amaze.  The Mission
Committee appreciates your help with this worthwhile
local ministry.

PW Coffee Closet will
open Sunday, May 13
 The PW Coffee closet is open the second Sunday of
each month with a great selection of  Fair Trade  regular,
decaf and flavored coffees. We also carry single-serve
cups in three flavors, as well as many varieties of tea.
 Fair Trade products are natural and delicious, but
the best part is each purchase helps a
family farm across the world and
helps support a community’s econ-
omy.
 Call Carol Clark, 915-8497,
for information about special or-
ders.
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Happy dates
May 1  Marci Drews
   Dennis Zymboly
May 2  John Dykstra
May 4  Dick Easter
May 5  Ellen Weber
May 7  Barbara Worthley
May 9  Helen Valentine
May 10 Dottie Montgomery
May 11 Jack Huebner

 May 11 Vel Huebner
    Dotty Rector
 May 14 Ruth Smith
    Sheila Stanley
    Donna Toney
 May 15 Dan Gruben
 May 18 Ruth Lauther
 May 22 Bob Hebert
 May 24 Eve Hampton-Webb

 May 25 Harry Lester
 May 26 JoAnne Rich
    Alice Sparks
 May 28 Don Trent
 May 29 Cynthia Chaffin
    Millie Croson
    Kenneth Rhodes

May 14 Betty and Charles Reece  58 years
May 15 Martha and Jay Nielsen  19 years
May 27 Ann and Bruce Hill   66 years

May 29 Beverly and Mike Carpenter  53 years
May 31 Janie and Ted Smith    66 years

 The choir year roughly coincides with the school
year, i.e.; September through May. This May, the choir
concludes its year by continuing a “Celebration of
Beautiful Music.”
 We have had some wonderful guest artists in the last
few weeks, and the choir has been challenged by
Director of Music Ministry Randy Toney with some
spectacular and difficult pieces.
 The Celebration of Beautiful Music in May will
feature two guest ensembles.
 On May 13, our guests will be the Four Seasons
String Quartet.  This features musicians from Hot
Springs and Hot Springs Village.  They will join the
choir in an anthem by Craig Courtney, entitled Our
Father.
 You will be surprised by the tune, which is
completely different from the one we generally associate
with the title. Each section of the prayer is expressed
uniquely. It soars with the words “forever and ever” and
the final “amen” closes with startling simplicity.
 The quartet also will join in other musical numbers
during the service.
 To close the year on May 27 with appropriate

selections for Memorial Day, a favorite group, Treble in
the Village will sing at the service.
 During the summer services, individuals and groups
of choir members will sing.
 Quoting Randy:
 “We hope you have enjoyed the breadth and
diversity of musical offerings during this spring. Thank
you for providing the resources for us to invite special
musicians. Our choir is a devoted and committed group
that enjoys playing a role in shaping our worship
services.
 “If you would like to be a part of the fun, skilled
group of musicians, please come join us when we
regroup in September. We would love to have you!”
 The choir rehearses from 3-4:30 p.m. on
Wednesdays.
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By Sharon Gardner
 Treble in the Village Quartet
will be taking part in the Sunday
worship service on May 27 as the
the Kirk choir begins its summer
recess.
 The quartet, which is part of
Little Rock Top of the Rock Chorus
of Sweet Adeline International, will
be performing three numbers during
the service.
 For the Introit, the four ladies
have chosen My Voice, a testimony
to the unity with which we need to
approach the worship of God.
 The anthem is a celebration of
gratitude for all our gracious God
provides, entitled My Tribute.
 The quartet will acknowledge
the patriotic season during the
offertory by singing America
Medley, an offering of familiar
beloved melodies.

 Treble in the Village includes
two Kirk members in its ensemble –
Patty Van Cleave, lead, and Sharon
Gardner, bass. The other two
members are Kathy Allison, tenor,
and Kay Crews, baritone. These
musically matched ladies practice
most every Thursday morning in the
choir room at the Kirk.
 At the recent spring
regional Sweet
Adeline Contest,
in which nearly a
thousand were in
attendance, Treble in the
Village won the Audience
Choice Award.

Sharon Gardner is Moderator
of the Finance Committee, and a
member of the Kirk choir and
Treble in the Village Quartet.


